
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 

 
GOD LOVES YOU AND SO DO WE! 

 
During this season of Lent as we all self-reflect on where we are in our discipleship and devotion to Jesus 

and to His church, perhaps it is time to also realize just how much God loves each and every one of us. Holy 
Week and the great celebration of Easter will be here soon. Praise be to God for the new life and the new 
beginnings made possible through Jesus Christ! Are you ready for a new beginning? 

 
• Maybe your health is compromised, and you need to continue to watch our services online. God loves 

you and so do we! 
• Maybe you have just gotten out of the habit and are struggling with returning to services. God loves 

you and so do we! 
• Maybe you are dealing with continued legitimate fear & concern and are hesitant to attend services 

again. God loves you and so do we! 
• Maybe you have loved ones that are in serious health crisis and need to be protected and this makes it 

very difficult to return to services. God loves you and so do we! 
• Maybe you are just frustrated with everything and everybody. Maybe you are angry at the church and 

the pastor and do not desire to be back in services. God loves you and so do we! 
• Maybe you have moved on to other faith communities. God loves you and so do we! 
• Maybe you feel the church and the pastor has let you down over the last two years. God loves you and 

so do we! 
• Maybe you feel embarrassed about not staying connected with your church. God loves you and so do 

we! 

Our Mission Statement 
Sharing the love of Christ with ALL people. 

“Let your light so shine before men that they may see your good 
works and glorify your Father who is in heaven.” Matthew 5:16 

Burnt Factory United Methodist Church 
1943 Jordan Springs Road 

P. O. Box 399 
Stephenson, Virginia 22656 

burntfactory.org 
PH: (540) 667-4993 

 

 
 

 
 



• Maybe it’s time for you to come back. Maybe it’s not. Either way. God loves you and so do we! 
• Maybe it’s time to start all over again! God loves you and so do we! 

Let us hold unswervingly to the hope we profess, for he who promised is faithful. 
And let us consider how we may spur one another on toward love and good deeds. 
Let us not give up meeting together, as some are in the habit of doing, but let us 
encourage one another. Heb. 10: 23-25 
 

 Home is where love resides, memories are created, friends always belong, and 
laughter never ends. It is a place of unconditional love, amazing grace, and 
forgiveness. It is a real place with hurts and pain but also understanding and 
charity. There’s no place like home!      

The staff, leaders and sisters and brothers of Burnt Factory UMC invite you to 
consider in your personal discernment and situation whether ----- 
                                     It’s time to come home.  
                                 God loves you and so do we! 
 

 
     Our ‘Roof Wreckers’ Men’s gathering has been meeting on the 1st and 3rd Saturdays of each month.   Our 
gathering is centered on Mark 2:1-12: Some men came, bringing to him a paralyzed man.  They made an opening 
in the roof above Jesus by digging through it.  When Jesus saw their faith, he said to the paralyzed man, “Son, 
your sins are forgiven” 
 
     We continue to gather the 1st and 3rd Saturdays of each month.  This is a very informal gathering and is open 
to all men of Burnt Factory UMC where we enjoy coffee, snacks, fellowship, friendship, and discipleship.    We 
are not on a structured program, so you can join us at any time. 
  
     We hope to be ready to plant potatoes in April near Easter.  We have acquired an additional tiller to help us 
keep up with the weeding this season.  We are hoping to be able to put up our rows for adoption so that families 
can enjoy the growing season and help us to tend to the potatoes.  All potatoes grown are donated to local food 
pantries. 
 
     Now that COVID has slowed, we are hoping to have an UMMen meeting very soon, be on the lookout for 
that announcement.  We have not met in close to two years, so I hope we can get together soon.  I am happy 
however that during COVID the men of Burnt Factory have been very engaged in the ministries of our church 
and that is what Men’s ministry is all about, being the hands and feet of Jesus, wherever that may be.  God is 
good  
 
Please get in touch with me if you have any questions (540) 207-7404; tamtut@comcast.net 
Steve Cunningham 
President Burnt Factory UMMen  
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BUDDY’S  
JOKES 

 
 
 
Statistically, only one in seven Dwarves 
are Happy. 
 
Can February March? 
No, but April May 
 
I couldn’t figure out how to fasten my 
seatbelt. 
Then…it clicked on me. 
 
Why do barbers make good drivers? 
Because they know all the shortcuts.  
 
What did the bicycle call its dad? 
Popcycle 
 
“Why can’t I get my bicycle to stand up 
by itself.” 
A: “It’s because it’s two-tired.” 
 
What did the first stoplight say to the 
second stoplight? 
Don’t look, I’m changing. 
 
 
That’s all Folks. Keep Smiling until we 
meet again. Love to all of you and thank 
you for your prayers.  God is too big to 
contain. 
                                              Buddy  
 
 

1st Kay Keller 
 Meaghan Powell 
2nd Bruce Rodgers 
3rd Jackson Jenkins 
4th Dalton Earhart 
 Silas Fout 
 Eathon Britton 
5th Allie Goode 
 Paul Gerometta 
 Rick Walker 
 Laine Everhart 
8th Rich Wells 
 Eva Reed 
9th  Olivia Phillips 
 Nicholas Pool 
10th Chris Shepley 
12th Pastor Steve Melester 
 Teddy Rudolph 
 Bonnie Rodgers 
 Lily Nail 
14th Cheryl Anderson 
 Christina Rohrbach 
 Emma Skarupa 
15th Jay Hanke 
16th Alex Shepley 
19th Jason Corron 
21st Kendra Moore 
23rd Jody Dorsey 
25th Dee Fenty 
 Kelly Zirk 
 Margie Willis 
28th Layla Rodgers 
29th Hannah Fair 
30th Laura Moss 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Anniversaries 

APRIL 

16th Darrin and Kim Bursey 
19th  Jason and Kalyn Corron 
 Dave and Martha Pool 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Have	you	given	your	email	address	to	Keith	
Roberts,	yet?		

Pastor	Steve	has	special	notices	he	needs	to	
send	to	those	who	attend	Burnt	Factory.	The	
notices	will	include	not	only	prayer	concerns,	
but	also	schedule	changes	during	bad	weather.	 

Keith	keeps	an	email	list	in	his	computer	for	just	
such	purposes.	Your	email	address	is	protected	
and	emails	are	sent,	recipients	not	disclosed,	to	
protect	your	privacy.	 

Kindly	send	your	email	address	to	Keith	
Roberts	at	john.k.roberts@comcast.net	with	the	
message:	 

“ADD	ME	TO	THE	CHURCH	EMAIL	LIST”	 

                         
      

 

Easter is Coming!  One of the 
traditions that has developed at 
Burnt Factory is having Easter 
breakfast, following Sunrise 
service, before the 8:30am 
service.  It is a wonderful time of 
sharing, and fellowship following 
our sunrise Easter worship.   

Nurture Team is overjoyed to 
announce, “We will have it in 
the Fellowship Hall at 
approximately 7:15 AM, on 
Easter Sunday!” 

Also, breakfast will continue to 
be available in the fellowship hall 
following first service. 

We can always use some 
assistance with breakfast 
casseroles, fruit salad, juices, 
etc.  Please reach out to Polly 
Duvall 540-539-0165 
or polly_d@verizon.net if you 
feel called to help supply 
something for this meal.   

April17th 

 

 
 

We’re back! 
Nurture Team is bringing back 
our Fellowship Time, following first 
service!  We will start on Sunday, April 24 
and will have coffee, tea, hot chocolate, 
and water available along with some light 
breakfast snacks.   
This is a great time, between services, to 
gather, snack, and build 
relationships. During the first couple of 
fellowship times, get to church a little early 
for 2nd service, stay late after first service, 
meet, re-meet and greet fellow Burnt 
Factory Church Family members you 
haven’t seen in a while!   

We have the first Sunday covered but 
need some assistance. If you have 
assisted in the past and want to hop back 
on the schedule, or if this is something 
new you would like to explore, please 
reach out to Danette Heinlein, 540-323-
3073 or danette.heinlein@gmail.com to 
learn more.  Can’t wait to see you 
on April 24!!! 

 

 
 
 



 
 

UNITED WOMEN in FAITH 
 

     Twelve members attended the March 17th meeting of the UMW.  We have a new name now!  It is UNITED 
WOMEN In FAITH.  From Nancy Walsh, the Virginia UMW president: “After five years of research United 
Methodist Women launched a new name, and a new identity that seeks to engage newer, younger 
members and adapt to the changeable circumstances of today’s world while maintaining connections 
despite the threat of impending split in The United Methodist Church.”    UMW transition officer Sally 
Vonner said that the corporate name of the organization will continue to be United Methodist Women 
“doing business as United Women in Faith.”     
     We enjoyed refreshments provided by Kathy Dixon, then recited our PURPOSE.   Anne Perrault reported 
on our treasury status.  We had an update on Project Esperanza.    
     The Prayer Breakfast, scheduled for March, was cancelled for an in-person gathering for 2022.  The 
Executive Committee will have a zoom meeting Sunday, April 3 and visit the idea about the possibility of an 
outdoor gathering.   
     Our school kits will need to be taken to Duncan Memorial UM Church on June 4th between 11:00am – 
3:00pm.  The school kits will stay within the Winchester District.   Volunteers are needed that day at Duncan.   
     Thanks to Doris Duvall and Marcia Etu, we were treated to detailed information about the Afghan family 
our church supports.  Several from our church have been very involved in the preparations to make this 
family of eight comfortable in a home in Winchester.   Marcia and Debbie Moss told us of the many details 
that needed to be worked out – and continue to need attention.  We realized how God has worked to help 
make this whole process come together and work.  Doris gave us cards to be used as a guide for praying for 
the Afghan Family and for the people in Ukraine.   An offering was taken for the Call to Prayer program to 
be sent to the district treasurer.   
     A shamrock with a pen was given with a missionary name having a birthday in March and April.  We will 
e-mail a birthday greeting to them and pray for their work in the mission field.   
     Our next meeting will be April 21.  Debbie Moss will be our hostess and a program leader is needed.  
Hopefully, we will be back on schedule with our meetings every other month from now on.    
    Several of our regulars could not attend this March meeting and they were missed.  Those of us who were 
there were so pleased to be informed of all the work that has gone on in preparation for the Afghan family’s 
placement.  Many of our members had contributed needed items for the home.  Our meeting was closed 
with prayer by Pastor Steve.    
     Our prayer card from Doris quoted Dr. David Jeremiah: “Prayer may be the greatest tool that God has 
given us here on this earth to serve Him and others.”  Let’s make the Afghan Family and the Ukraine people 
a big focus of our prayers each day.   

 
Blessings, Polly Duvall, president 

      
      



 
 
 
 

The WATTS 2021-22 season ended on March 26th.   Please remember our friends that we met in November and those 
who have come to the shelter since then in your prayers as they head back to their outdoor homes.   
 
Just after our week of hosting WATTS increased their capacity to 45 guests and opened their warming center in Market 
Street UMC during the first week of December guaranteeing our guests the opportunity to be out of the cold for most of 
the day during the harsh winter weather. 
 
WATTS has some things to work on this off-season as the City of Winchester decides on a city policy concerning 
homeless shelters.  It looks like for now they are working on getting a permanent location for their Warming/Cooling 
center and will rotate the Winter shelter between the churches.  In an informal survey among their guests, they really 
enjoy coming out to the different churches. 
 
Please know how much the WATTS guests and their staff appreciate the efforts of all the volunteer churches and groups 
that make their mission possible.  They are very busy during our week, but when I go back after our week is over, they 
always thank us for what we do for the guests. 
 
Keep an eye out on the newsletter and if any changes or updates occur over the summer, I will let you know.  There may 
be some fundraisers or public events as well for us to support WATTS.   
 
If you have any questions, please contact our WATTS Lead this season, Steve Cunningham (540) 207-7404 
 
 

Kids and Youth Ministries! 
Our children’s ministries and Youth Activities are starting to pick up and get busy! 
It’s time for a BIG Volunteer come back time!  We need help in many ways!  Please think about 
volunteering in Children’s Ministries or Youth!  It will be worth it! 
 
Volunteer Needs: 
Children’s Church Teachers:  8:30 Service and 11am Service 
Sunday School will restart in May, and we are looking for talented and musical volunteers to lead a 
PERFORMING ARTS Sunday school class time. 
1st Sunday:     Children’s Choir music 
2nd Sunday:    Storytelling/Acting/Drama 
3rd Sunday: Children’s Choir Music 
4th Sunday: Children’s Bell Choir 
5th Sunday: Kids choice/games 
 
Youth Sunday School Teachers Needed!  One Sunday a Month. 
All curriculum/resources/supplies are provided for you! 
Any Questions or to volunteers please see Miss Carrie.   
Also, there is a volunteer board in the social Hall! 
 

         

BURNT FACTORY UMC WATTS 
     April 2022 

 



We are so very excited about our Easter activities!!! 
 

ALL FAMILIES ARE INVITED TO… 
 

HOLY WEEK: 
 
 

          AMAZING RACE!! 
 

     Families will come together to race along the events of Holy Week, while 
performing fun activities that need to be completed to get your next clue!  
Once a family completes the race, a special prize will be given! 
 
Where: 

Start point of the race is the parking lot of BFUMC. 
 
When: 
Saturday April 16th 
Time: 
Race One:  10am 
Race Two:  11am 
Race Three:  12pm 
 
Pick a time option and show up to get your first clue!   
This will require running around the church campus! 
In case of bad weather, the inside of the church will be back up. 
 
EASTER SUNDAY!  
10am Easter Egg Hunt.  Assemble in the sanctuary 9:45am!  
 
Elementary ages & Preschool/littles will have their own areas. 
 

Youth Opportunities! 
We will have our Motel Ministry on April 9th. 
We will meet in the parking lot at 10am and plan to return 
To church around noon.   
 

The Youth will also assist on Easter Sunday with the Egg Hunt! 
 
Peace and Blessings, 
 
     Love, Miss Carrie:   Director of Youth and Children’s Ministries 

 



 
It’s coming back…Sunday School!    
Beginning May 15th, our three adult classes will gather 
again. All three classes will be studying Paul’s 
wonderful letter to the church at Ephesus – the book of 
Ephesians using Max Lucado’s study guide, Life 
Lessons from Ephesians. Pastor Steve will be leading 
the Unity class and will be in the Fellowship Hall. The Faithseekers class will be downstairs in 
their room off the library; and the Grace class will be in the lower cottage with Rob Moss 
facilitating. Enjoy the hospitality time after the first service (~9:45am), then join your brothers 
and sisters in Christ to study His Word for our lives (~10:00am). This is your opportunity to 
grow and deepen your relationship with our Lord and with his people.  

 
Children’s and Youth classes will also be available under the direction of Miss Carrie and her 
team. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

An Easter Prayer by Revd Michaela Youngson 
 

When everything was dark 
and it seemed that the sun would never shine again, 

your love broke through. 

Your love was too strong, 
too wide, 
too deep 

for death to hold. 

The sparks cast by your love 
dance and spread 

and burst forth 
with resurrection light. 

Gracious God, 
We praise you for the light of new life 

made possible through Jesus. 
We praise you for the light of new life 

that shone on the first witnesses of resurrection. 
We praise you for the light of new life 

that continues to shine in our hearts today. 

We pray that the Easter light of life, hope and joy, 
will live in us each day; 

and that we will be bearers of that light 
into the lives of others. 

Amen. 



 
 

April 2022 Faith Community Nurse Article
 

Celebrate the Gift of Your Body 
 

Happy Easter to all! Easter is a wonderful time to celebrate new life! In the busyness of life, we 
tend to forget about the marvels of the life around us. Our bodies are one of these marvels. 
Psalm 139 reminds us that God has knit us together in our mother’s womb. What an awesome 
event! How often we forget what a miracle of life we are. Is it not a daily miracle that your 
digestive process can turn ordinary food into nourishment, energizing and giving you strength? 
Think about the miracles of breathing oxygen every minute of every day, your blood racing 
through the blood vessels with proper distribution to all parts of your body, and your brain 
being the telegraph system that sends messages to the rest of your body. Truly the body is full 
of miracles. You sit. You walk. You run. You talk. You see. You hear. You touch. You smell. You 
taste. All – miracles! Take a few moments today to thank our loving Creator for designing such a 
fragile, beautiful work of art as our bodies.  
 
“The flowers appear on the earth; the season for singing has come.”  
                                                                                          Song of Solomon 2:12 
 
Continually praying for your health and well-being. 
Theresa 
 
You can reach me at any time by e-mail at tgilbert@afpdocs.com or theresahgilbert@gmail.com or 
by phone at (540) 247-5612 
 
As your faith community nurse, I am here to serve as a bridge to better health, meeting the 
wholistic healing mission of the church by partnering with the pastor as a healer of the spirit, 
mind, and body. 
 

 

 
 
 



     CONDOLENCES 

 
As many have experienced the loss  
of a loved one, please remember  
them in prayer: 
 
The Jones Family on the passing of Cheryl’s Father 
 
William Byrd, Regina on the passing of Joyce 
 
Gallagher Family, passing of Bob 
 
Blankenship Family, passing of Jim and Jean 
 
Bush Family, passing of Joan 
 
Melester Family, passing of Edna 
 
Sibert Family, passing of Shirley 
 
Dixon Family, Marie 
 
Loeffler Family, passing of Dennis Jr. 
 
 
 

      
 
 
 

 
Be strong and courageous. Do 

not be afraid or terrified 
because of them. For the Lord 

your God goes with you; he will 
never leave you nor forsake 

you." 

 

God has called 
home another 

blessed and faithful 
saint. He will also 
embrace you with 
His love at this 

time. 
 
 



Deuteronomy 31:6 

 
March 19, 2022, Spring update – Caitlin continues to improve the learning environment for the students.  She is 
currently raising funds to establish a safe outdoor play space for the students.  Can you remember those times in school 
when you couldn’t wait to get outdoors to play?  Personally, I loved to swing.  I would swing as high as I could and then 
jump off the swing (probably not allowed today).  It was fun to release some of the stress of the day sitting at a desk and 
trying to pay attention to the teacher.  Just as we did, kids in the Dominican Republic long to go outside and play too!  
I’m sure most teachers enjoy recess as much as the students.  Below are some pictures from the recent renovation to 
the outdoor play space.  They have raised over $7000 toward their goal of $10,000.    They appreciate any donation to 
help meet their goal of fully opening the recess area by Easter.     
 

                                
 
Caitlin shared earlier this month that, “the newly painted walls at the Padre Granero school have gotten 
‘pretty funky.’ Yesterday we ended the week with a scrubbing hour in the morning and will do the same 
with afternoon students next week.” 
 

                                          
 
Student sponsorship is still needed for school year 2021-22.  154 of 250 students have been sponsored.  
Please share this information with your friends.  We can make a difference in educating a child.    
Thank you for your continued love, support and prayers for Caitlin and her teachers who are working in 
the DR to help families find a better life through education.  If you would like to learn more about Project 
Esperanza, visit their website https://esperanzameanshope.org/  or feel free to contact Penny or Tom Croll 
ptcroll@hotmail.com 
Peace and Blessings, 
Tom and Penny Croll, Outreach Committee 

 



 
April 2022 Relay for Life Newsletter Article 

     April is Cancer Control Month, and I would like to share some thoughts with you on lung cancer.  
What are the symptoms of lung cancer? It can cause a variety of symptoms – cough, hoarseness, chest pain 
(continual ache), shortness of breath, coughing up blood, frequent bouts of pneumonia or bronchitis, weight 
loss, fatigue, and loss of appetite. What can you do to reduce your risk of lung cancer? First, the most 
important thing you can do is to not smoke. Smoking is the main cause of the large increase in cancer deaths. 
The good news is that people who stop smoking can reduce their risk of getting lung cancer in the future. 
Second, try to limit your exposure to certain workplace toxins (asbestos, arsenic, radiation). Third, try to avoid 
exposure to second-hand smoke.  
 
The Believers will be preparing the evening meal for the Stonewall District Ruritan club on Thursday, April 7th. 
If you can help with this, please call or text me (540) 247-5612. We usually start with the preparations at 
about noon. If you have any ideas of a great meal to prepare let me know that as well!! This is our first 
fundraiser this season. If you can’t help but would like to donate $$ towards purchasing the ingredients for 
our meal let me know.   
 
     Please join us at the Relay Kick-Off. There will be inspirational stories from cancer survivors, the theme of 
this year’s Relay will be voted on and announced, and refreshments.  
 
     The website for 2022 is on the Relay for Life website. Please go on the website and register for The 
Believers team as soon as you can. You must register every year. We are hoping to grow our team this year. 
The event will be on Saturday, September 10, 2022, from 3:00 p.m. to 11:00 p.m. at the Stonewall District 
Ruritan grounds. 
 
     Once the theme is decided we will have our first meeting so that we can get our decorating ideas working 
for our team campsite and to discuss possibilities for fundraisers.  Lisa and I thank you from the bottom of our 
hearts for your continued support of The Believers! 
#NothingWillStopUs in the fight to #EndCancer 
 
Please let Lisa or I know if you have any questions.  
theresahgilbert@gmail.com or (540) 247-5612 
lisapatterson423@gmail.com or (540) 664-4169 
 
Our mission is to save lives, celebrate lives, and lead the fight for a world without cancer. 
We thank you for your support! 
Theresa Gilbert and Lisa Patterson, Co-Captains  
 



					CCAP	Corner	
						APRIL	2022	

 
CCAP, the Congregational-Community Action Project, is a cooperative ministry of area churches and one synagogue serving 
Winchester and Frederick County that have joined together to provide financial, material, and supportive assistance to people in 
need.  CCAP is located at 112 and 106 S. Kent Street. 
 
Easter Giveaway at CCAP:   
The food we are currently collecting in our Bins will be given away at CCAP on Saturday, April 9.  Large food boxes, hams, 
Easter baskets and fillers will be given away.  
 
Food Box Packing Team – Our team is now scheduled to pack boxes on the first Tuesday of each month.  We spend @ 2 
hours packing food boxes for the Pantry.  These boxes are key to feeding our CCAP families.  We enjoy meeting together 
and working for this Ministry.  If you can be part of our team, please let me or anyone on Outreach know and we will 
add you to our mailing list.   
 
Needs at CCAP:  

- Men’s jeans, sweatshirts, sweatpants, and T-shirts; Women’s Spring Clothes; Children’s spring clothes, PJs, new 
underwear, and socks; Tennis Shoes (all sizes and genders); and gently used bath towels and bedding. 

- With WATTS closed for the season, CCAP is currently in need of tents, tarps and sleeping bags for our homeless 
population.  Three-man tents are especially needed.   

- The Clothing House needs volunteers willing to give 3 hours of their time weekly or monthly.  The House 
supplies free clothing to clients who are struggling to pay all their bills and have money left over for clothes. We 
also help the homeless with their clothing needs.  We receive many wonderful clothing donations and 
volunteers are needed to sort the items, display them at the House and greet and assist our shoppers.  The 
House is open Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday from 9 until noon.   

- Volunteers to sort a large donation from the Mom2Mom Consignment:  It takes many hands to sort the 
tremendous donation we will receive on March 28.  Sorting hours will be Monday, March 28 thru Friday, April 9 
from 9-2.  An hour or two is a big help.   

 
For more information about volunteering at CCAP, visit the updated CCAP website at www.ccapwinchester.org.  This site 
has a lot of information about CCAP and what it offers to clients.  There is also more detailed information about 
volunteer opportunities.  On the HOME page, scroll down to the Become a Volunteer section and enter your 
information to become part of the pool of volunteers.  Once you’re signed up, you will receive email notifications of 
volunteer opportunities.  
 
Our Burnt Factory volunteers and our donations help keep this vital ministry working for our community.  Many, many 
thanks to everyone who continues to donate your time, goods needed, monetarily, and prayers to this organization.  
 
Please contact me or anyone on the Outreach Committee if you are interested in helping at CCAP and we can give you a 
tour and talk more about what goes on there. 

 
 

Patty Leonard, Outreach Rep 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 

 

 
 
 
 
What’s Happening Down the Worship Road for April 

 
April 3rd  The Fifth Sunday in Lent  Holy Communion 
  
Our text for this Sunday is John 12: 1-8. The sermon title is, “There’s Always One in the Crowd” 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

HOLY WEEK BEGINS 
 

April 10th   Palm/Passion Sunday         
 

Our text is Luke 19: 28-40 and Matthew 16: 13-18. The sermon title is, “Why Do We Need Church?” 
 
April 14th Maundy Thursday @ 7:00             Holy Communion               
Our text is 1st Corinthians 11: 23-26. The message is, “A Celebration of Truth.” 
 
April 15th Good Friday Services @ 3:00 and 7:00        
Our text will be Psalm 22: 1-5, 14-16 and Luke 23: 32-43.  The message is, “The Three Nails” 
 
April 17th EASTER SUNDAY!  
Son rise service on the hill @  6:30 a.m.   Continental breakfast following service at 7:00 
Traditional services @ 8:30 and 11:00.   The Easter message is entitled, “Who Is This Guy?” 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
April 24th          Second Sunday after Easter              
Acts 9: 1-20 is the text today!  
It is always a blessing to have the wonderful Gospel music group, Stage Left, with us! You don’t want to miss this 
exciting time in worship.    
 
 

We welcome “Stage Left” back to our worship. 
 
 
 



I was glad when they said to 
me, “Let us go to the house of 

the Lord!” 
Psalm 122:1 

 
 
 

 April  2022  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
March 27 
8:30am-In Person 
Worship 
11am-In Person 
Worship 

March 28 
7pm-8pm 
Lenten Study 
Fellowship Hall 

March 29 
10:30am-11:30am 
Lenten Study 
Fellowship Hall 
6:30 Choir Practice 
 
7:30 Praise Team 
Practice 

March 30 
9:30am-1pm  
Pastor’s Office 
Hours  
Lower Cottage 

March 31 
7pm-8:30pm Boy 
Scouts /Shelter 

1  
 

2  
9 am-10am Roof 
Wreckers 
Fellowship Hall 

3  
8:30am-In Person 
Worship 
11am-In Person 
Worship 

4  
7pm-8pm 
Lenten Study 
Fellowship Hall 

5  
10:30am-11:30am 
Lenten Study 
Fellowship Hall 
6:30 Choir 
Practice 
 
7:30 Praise Team 
Practice 

6  
9:30am-1pm  
Pastor’s Office 
Hours  
Lower Cottage 
 
7pm-8pm. Church 
Council/Fellowship 
Hall 

7  
7pm-8:30pm  
Boy Scouts 
Shelter 

8  
 

9  
10am-12pm Motel 
Ministry 

10  
8:30am-In Person 
Worship 
11am-In Person 
Worship 

11  
7pm-8pm 
Lenten Study 
Fellowship Hall 

12  
10:30am-11:30am 
Lenten Study 
Fellowship Hall 
12pm  2/4 BLT 
6:30 Choir 
Practice 
 
7:30 Praise Team 
Practice 

13  
9:30am-1pm  
Pastor’s Office 
Hours  
Lower Cottage 

14  
Maundy 
Thursday 
7pm-8pm Diaper 
Collection, 
Sizes 4,5,6 
Red Wagon Ministry 
 
7pm-8:30pm 
Boy Scouts 
Shelter 

15 Good Friday 
 

16  
9 am-10am Roof 
Wreckers 
Fellowship Hall 

17 Easter 
 
8:30am-In Person 
Worship 
11am-In Person 
Worship 

18  
 

19  
6:30 Choir 
Practice 
 
7:30 Praise 
Team Practice 

20  
9:30am-1pm  
Pastor’s Office 
Hours  
Lower Cottage 
 
12pm-1:30pm. 
Path Finders 
Fellowship Hall 
 
7pm-8pm Nurture 
Team 
 

21  
Stanley Steamer 
 
7pm-8:30pm Boy 
Scouts Shelter 
 
7pm-8:30pm 
United Women In 
Faith/Fellowship 
Hall 

22 Earth Day 
 

23  
2pm-4pm 
The Gallagher Memorial     

Service 

24  
8:30am-In Person 
Worship 
11am-In Person 
Worship 

25  
 

26  
12pm  2/4 BLT 
6:30 Choir 
Practice 
 
7:30 Praise Team 
Practice 
 
 
 

27  
9:30am-1pm 
Pastor’s Office 
Hours  
Lower Cottage 

28  
7pm-8:30pm 
Boy Scouts 
Shelter 

29 Arbor Day 
 

30  
9 am-10am Roof 
Wreckers 
Fellowship Hall 

  



C. Steven Melester, Pastor 
Burnt Factory United Methodist Church 
1943 Jordan Springs Road 
P.O. Box 399 
Stephenson, VA 22656 
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www.burntfactory.org 
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Therefore welcome one another as 
Christ has welcomed you, for the 
glory of God. Romans 15:17 
 

 

 
 
The Rev. Dr. Victor Gomez, District Superintendent 
Winchester, VA 22601 
www.winchesterdistrictumc.org 

Sharma Lewis, Resident Bishop 
Virginia Conference 
Richmond, Virginia 
 


